BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL
PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 27th March 2014
PRESENT:


Cllrs Seb Daly, Stephen Ball, Mandy Berrisford (from min.79), Karen Burton (from min.79), Dave Hales, Richard Head, Frank Speed, Jo Thomas (from min.77) and Chris Watkin.
IN ATTENDANCE:

Borough Cllr Becket.


Four members of the public.

One representative of Newcastle BC; one representative of United Utilities.


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk).
75/14
Apologies for absence was received from Cllrs Bettley-Smith, Harrison and Kerr.


An apology for likely late arrival through work commitments had been received from Cllr Berrisford.

76/14
Members considered the declaration of interests in agenda items. 

Cllr Speed declared a prejudicial interest as landowner in Item 16 (Licence Review, August Music Event).  All members declared a personal interest in the same item through friendship with Cllr Speed.
[ Cllr Thomas joined the meeting at this point ]

77/14
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of  27th February 2014 be approved as a true record and be signed by the Chairman.  

78/14
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of  13th March 2014 be approved as a true record and be signed by the Chairman.  

79/14
The Chairman invited Mr Trevor Nichol of Newcastle Borough Council to outline the planned changes to the Borough Council’s recycling arrangements. Following this councillors and members of the public were invited to ask any questions, which were answered by Mr Nichol. Members expressed their support for the Borough Council’s policy which they felt should be applauded.

[ Cllrs Berrisford & Burton joined the meeting during the above item ]

80/14
The Chairman then outlined the procedure for public participation, and the meeting was adjourned to allow public participation.


A member of the public outlined concerns regarding the Borough Council’s policy toward the treatment of empty properties for Council Tax pointing out that while other neighbouring authorities allowed up to six months before charging, Newcastle allowed only 56 days where properties were fit for occupation, and made no allowance where properties required major work before occupation. It was unclear why such a policy had been adopted and it seemed to be a disincentive to bring properties back into use. He was also concerned that, since Newcastle collected precepts for all authorities (including the County Council, fire and police authorities), local Council Tax payers could be cross-subsidising other areas of the county.

81/14
There were no matters to report from the Chairman, Vice-Chairman or Clerk. No report had been received from the County Councillor.
82/14
Borough Councillor Becket presented his report to members on a number of matters:


Blue Bell Inn.  He had raiseed concerns regarding the security of the site with the Agent who had arranged for fencing work within seven days. Development was likely to start shortly; the delay was caused by the need to meet the heavy load of conditions imposed as part of the planning consent.



Doddlespool Hall Farm. He had taken the matter as far as was possible. Although there were claims of material being imported to the site no evidence had been traced. Export of material was not illegal.


Old Hall Farm.  The closing date for the request for a planning application was 28th March. He understood that both the applicant and the planning authority were taking legal advice on the issue of whether the works required planning consent.


Buddileigh Farm.  Again the issue here was the subject of ongoing legal discussion involving both the applicant and the planning authority.


Empty properties.  He had taken up this matter on behalf of another resident. Although empty properties were not an issue in the parish there were other parts of the borough where there was a problem, and he understood and supported the principle of using Council Tax to encourage the return to occupation of empty properties. However the current policy did seem to penalise purchase for renovation.
83/14
The Clerk advised members that no matters had been dealt with under the Council’s provisions for Urgent Business since the previous meeting.

84/14
In view of the public interest in the matter the Chairman suggested that Item 16 of the Agenda (Review of Public Entertainment Licence, Betley Court Farm) should be taken at this point in the meeting.


RESOLVED that the matter be taken at this point.
85/14
The Clerk informed members that he had been advised of provisional arrangements for the Review hearing to be held at the Civic Offices on Wednesday 16th April at 10am.
[Cllr Speed had declared a prejudicial interest in this matter. However, as there was no

substantive discussion of the matter he was not required to withdraw from the meeting]
86/14
Members considered the following planning application:



14/00153/FUL  Two-storey side extension and ground floor rear extension, Fields View, Newcastle Road, Balterley.  
[Cllr Berrisford declared a personal interest in this matter as an acquaintance of the applicant] 

RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection.
87/14
Members considered the following planning application:



14/00156/FUL  Repair and restoration of garden wall, 2 Court Walk, Betley.


RESOLVED that the Parish Council strongly supports the application as it will preserve and enhance the character of an important feature of the Conservation Area.

88/14
The Clerk advised that the planning decision notice had been received since the last meeting.


14/00052/LBC Flue for multi-fuel stove, Byrne Cottage, Main Road, Betley – APPROVED.

89/14
Members considered the comments made by a member of the public regarding the Borough Council’s policy toward the treatment of empty properties for Council Tax.


RESOLVED that the Clerk be instructed to seek clarification from the Borough Council regarding its policy, and the justification for that policy.
90/14
Members considered potential future use of the Laudy Croft site. The Clerk advised that a response had been received from the Borough Council but that it was not clear that they understood the nature of the advice being sought by the Parish Council. He would continue to liaise with the Borough Council.
91/14
Members were advised that work on dressing bricks at the collapsed wall, Main Road, Betley had started as scheduled and that materials had been stored. There was a lot of goodwill and effort being devoted to the project, but the Borough Council had raised some issues regarding a method statement for tree protection on the site.

92/14
Members considered the Parish Council’s future participation in the LAP (Locality Action Partnership). It was unfortunate that Cllr Becket had left the meeting at this point and was therefore not available to explain the role of the LAP, and the potential benefits which might accrue to the community were the Parish Council to participate. It was noted that LAP meetings were scheduled for the second Monday of alternate months (next meeting 12th May) and that Cllr Thomas would be available to represent the Parish Council.

93/14
Members considered initiatives being undertaken or considered by the Parish Council. There were no matters requiring decision or action at this point.
94/14
There was no progress to report on the Community Footpaths Initiative.

95/14
Members noted that the Community Speed Watch equipment had now been deployed on the A531 and was working satisfactorily. A number of speeding vehicles had been recorded, and police letters would be issued. Subsequent sessions had seen less speeding, but it was felt that the visibility of the scheme was valuable in itself in discouraging excessive speed through the village.
96/14
Members considered highways issues and appropriate works to be carried out by the Neighbourhood Gang.


RESOLVED  that the following works be prioritised:



a) clearing of grids and gullies, particularly at The Wilderness and near the 30mph boundary in Wrinehill;



b) clearance of mud and debris from the roadway and footway in the Doddlespool area;



c) general pavement clearing to maintain free passage for pedestrians.
97/14
Members considered area issues raised by members. There were no matters requiring decision.
98/14
The Clerk tabled correspondence received since the last meeting.  There were no matters requiring decision.
99/14
The Clerk advised that Community Chest funding for the relocation of the defibrillator at the Reading Room had been approved by the Borough Council. This left a shortfall of approximately £110.

[Cllr Head declared a personal interest in this matter as Chairman of the VillageHall 

Committee, which had also sought support through Community Chest funding in 2013-2014]


RESOLVED that the Parish Council provide necessary funding, to a maximum figure of £125, to complete the relocation of the defibrillator, to be funded from the budgetary provision for support to local organisations and contingency provision.

100/14
The Clerk advised members that he had received a quotation for providing the Council with payroll services in the sum of £15 set-up costs plus £96 per annum.


RESOLVED that the Council approves the engagement of CVS Cheshire East as the Council’s payroll provider on the terms outlined.
101/14
The Clerk submitted to members a list of invoices to hand and payments due, and the Financial and Bank Statements to date.  
102/14
RESOLVED
a) that the Council authorises payment of the following:

G Griffiths


Salary & expenses

£   411.68
1132
Staffordshire Parish

        Councils Association
Subscription


£   332.00
1133





b) that the Financial Statement be received;




c) that the Bank Statements be noted, and the reconciliation verified and be signed by the Chairman.
103/14
Members noted that the fencing works at Laudy Croft had been completed and were satisfactory.

104/14
Members considered works required at the Memorial Garden, and the maintenance contract for the 2014 season. The Clerk advised that he had secured a rolling forward of the contract on similar terms and that the area would be tidied and prepared for Easter.

It was noted that a branch had been lost from the cedar tree during recent high winds. Following inspection it was felt that the incident was the result of the exceptional weather conditions and that the condition of the tree did not pose a risk.

105/14
Members considered Council communication, and matters to be included in the next issue of the Parish Magazine.
106/14
Members considered matters for future Agenda.

107/14
Date of next meeting: Thursday 24th April 2014.
